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Hamilton, Ada

From: Hamilton, Ada

Sent: Friday, October 8, 2021 9:35 AM

To: Guenther, John (ECY)

Cc: Kiernan, James; Greisler, Russell; Doug Merriman

Subject: Chevron 97502 Sedro Woolley Status Update 10082021

Attachments: 97502_ RI Site Plan_Updated.pdf

Hello John,  

On behalf of Chevron Environmental Management Company, the following is a progress update for Chevron site 97502 
located at 640 Metcalf Street in Sedro Woolley, Washington. This update satisfies the requirements of Agreed Order No. 
DE 18034  associated with the site, issued September 14. 2020, which indicates that quarterly progress reports be 
submitted to the Washington State Department of Ecology by the 15th of the month following the reporting period. This 
update summarizes activities completed from July 1 through September 30, 2021.  

Description of Actions Taken to Comply with Agreed Order 

 Arcadis completed the field investigation which included the installation of 7 wells and 3 soil borings as 
described in the Remedial Investigation Work Plan from 9/20-9/25.  A Site Plan showing the locations of 
monitoring wells and borings is attached.  

 Arcadis completed the groundwater sampling event from 9/27-9/29 

Summary of Deviations from Approved Work Plans 

 The work plan originally had one well located in the alley south of the building across West Ferry Street from the 
park; however, the utility locate indicated this location was not feasible due to utilities running though the alley 
as well as overhead lines above. As a result, the location well was moved to the south end of the alley west of 
the building; Arcadis verified this location with Ecology by phone call on 9/17.  

 After the wells were installed and developed, the Property Owner let Arcadis field staff know that the alley west 
of the building (where two wells MW-19 and MW-20 were installed) was actually private property.  The City had 
previously indicated that the alley was public ROW and had granted an ROW permit for the work.  Arcadis 
informed the owner we would not access the alley further until an executed access agreement was obtained. 
Arcadis sent an access agreement to the Property Owners on 9/28.  The Property Owners indicated they are 
having their attorney review the access agreement.  Since the access agreement is not yet signed by the 
Property Owners, Arcadis was not able to access MW-19 and MW-20 to collect groundwater samples.   

Description of Work Planned for the Fourth Quarter Reporting Period 

 Arcadis plans to sample the three vapor points (VP-1, VP-2, and VP-3) on 10/7. 

 Arcadis will work with the Property Owner to obtain access to MW-19 and MW-20. Once access is obtained, 
Arcadis will conduct a groundwater sampling event that includes all the wells.  

 Arcadis will continue to prepare and submit quarterly updates to Ecology via email.  

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

Thank you 

-Ada 

Ada Hamilton 

Project Manager 
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